Draft Minutes of Southwark Cyclists meeting

July 12th 2017

Present: Andy Cawdell (co-ord); Eleanor Margolies; Belinda; Elizabeth Eden; Bruce Lynn; Billy Clerkin; Sally Eva (sec); Lucia Quenya; Mary Manning; 

Apologies: Alastair Hanton, Jeremy Leach, Ralph Smyth, Amy Aeron-Thomas

Ruth-Anna Macqueen of Hackney Family Cycling spoke for nearly an hour about her Hackney bike library followed by questions. She explained that they had a variety of bikes for use by families which they loaned not hired out. They were funded by a grant of £10,000 over three years from TfL. This paid staff costs. She had been assisted to apply for the grant and worked in partnership with an organisation called Carry Me Cargo Bikes which was a Hackney social enterprise which sold and hired cargo bikes. HFC offered monthly try-out sessions for families followed by family rides. The rides were less successful than expected and were now three monthly and themed (for fun). But the monthly try-out Tots and Cargo bike sessions were successful and drew passers-by. She was trying to make time to appeal to hard-to-reach groups at playgroups and single parent groups. 

The problems were storage (they had been burgled once); insurance (covered during the try-out but not once the bike was borrowed) and hire charges (if any). The group had debated for a long time whether to charge but did not do so. Bikes were loaned based on trust. This had worked so far. 

In discussion, it was reported Andy had bought a cargo bike and group had been offered a Christiania child-carrying bike. Agreed: the group would look into a similar scheme in Southwark. Luci would investigate whether Cycle Confident could offer storage facilities. Full discussion, august meeting. 

minutes of the last meeting and matters arising: the minutes were agreed as a true record. Matters arising: 

The planning Wiki was up and running, members were encouraged to use it

E&C audit: the TfL audit was being carried out on the 20/21st and 27/28th July. Bruce asked for support and assistance. Agreed: Mary Manning and Luci to assist Bruce. 
No close pass: Sgt Simon Castle who had been setting this up. His replacement Andy Osborne had not set a new date (new date set since meeting 11am Friday July 21st)
Direct Vision lorries: Alastair not present

Denmark Hill CPZ: Eleanor to draft a response. 

Southwark Plan: Liz and Eleanor to ask volunteers if they would like to respond on our behalf. 
Schools Policy: Sally failing to find time to do it. Agreed; to see if a volunteer would like to take it on (with support) (sally)
2) Volunteer Meeting: this had been very successful with 11/12 attendees and 3/4 others unable to attend but wanting to keep in touch. The volunteers included a web-developer and people who lived close to East Street and Portland and could support a campaign for filtered permeability. Bruce would consider where counts would be useful and ask volunteers for assistance. 

Brunel Bridge Meeting, July 26th 2-4pm: Luci, Belinda and Billy were interested in attending. 
3) JCSG speed enforcement: southwark has 4 20mph speed cameras. None of them are operational. The one which was operational had it's speed calibration markings tarmacked over during re-surfacing and not yet replaced. Agreed; Andy to chase (sally to send history)
4) QW83, Melon Street Crossing: TfL were resisting changing the crossing with Peckham High Street to facilitate the cycle route. They considered Peckham a destination and felt cyclists were not going any further. Agreed to seek meeting to discuss. Meeting arranged July 20th 8.30-9.30am
5) Parks Design Standards: Luci attended for SC, also wheels for wellbeing, sustrans and FOBP. Burgess Park was very quiet very few cyclists. They were considering whether the parks met disability design standards. Officers had already decided that the Gomm St gates did not. The ride was to set common standards across all parks and establish that disabled were not being discriminated against elsewhere. 

6) Abbey Street QW: Agreed: Luci asked to post summary on the wiki and to discuss further action with Liz.
In discussion it was noted that a lot of infrastructure projects had emerged simultaneously. Andy explained that TfL had used data mining for the whole of London to draw up a list of places where improvements to cycling and walking routes would have the largest effects ie make the biggest difference. A lot of these places were in southwark. This was why Clement and Joanna were so positive about infrastructure development and Southwark had advertised four more posts in this area. The segregation on the Old Kent Road and the Rotherhithe Bridge were beneficiaries of this analysis. LCC to contact for further info was Tom Bogdanovitch. 

7) Dunwich Dynamo: two coaches were not used and SC due £180 refund from the coach company. All went very well. Possible dates for 2018 June 30/July 1st or July 7/8th. 

London Bridge Dr Bike: many of the cyclists we were approaching and helping did not come from Southwark and Team London Bridge were unsupportive. Team considering moving remaining Dr Bikes from London Bridge to the Dunton Road/Lynton Road junction on QW1. This would target cyclists in Bermondsey and Greenwich and support campaign for segregation on the OKR. Agreed: Andy to negotiate with Team London Bridge.

Freecycle: we were leading ride from Peckham Rye Cafe to Southwark Bridge at 10am on July 29th. Pick up point in Burgess Park at the cafe at 10.30am en route. Agreed: to ask those taking part if they wanted to get involved with SC and to offer to add their email addresses to the main google group for infrastructure discussion or to "happy" group for Bike Train, Dr Bike and sociable rides; volunteers Mary in Peckham and Bruce at Burgess Park.

Marshalls needed to support led ride. 
8) Camberwell Grove: council to consult on whether to re-open the road. Camberwell Grove Traffic Campaign to campaign for closure with Southwark Living Streets. Simon Munk assisting from LCC. Street party in August. 
Agreed: this should be subject of August Engaging Networks email, leafletting of cyclists to support closure best done away from Camberwell Grove on QW7 in Burgess Park. 
12) Count on Portland Street: count showed overwhelming majority of traffic crossing Portland between Browning Street/Wadding Street and Stead Street. Very little turning into or from Portland. Stop lines on Portland St at junction with East Street being ignored by motorised traffic. Temporary works at Albany Road meant any further count to establish routes to and from Portland would be atypical. 

13) Project for reducing traffic in Dulwich: Alastair not able to attend

14) Balfour St consultation: opinions to be added to cyclescape. Deadline for response July 24th. 

AOB

Date of next meeting: august 9th

Developer on NCR 4 who was required to provide a cycle route was proposing 24 steps. Bruce and Liz would oppose this. 

Poppy Posse led by Bruce, supported by Belinda, was big success. 

Cycle hire scheme coming to Brixton: not Santander but separate Chinese scheme. Maybe like this: https://www.theguardian.com/cities/2017/mar/22/bike-wars-dockless-china-millions-bicycles-hangzhou


